Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
KITTELSON & ASSOCIATES, INC
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, November 2, 2017, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m., Open House from 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: Embassy Suites Orlando Lake Buena Vista South, Events Center (Free Parking To Be Provided), 4955 Kyngs Heath Road, Kissimmee, Florida 34746
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED:

Financial Management No.: 437174-1 & 437175-1
Project Description: State Road (S.R.) 535 Corridor Planning Study from U.S. 192 to I-4, Orange and Osceola Counties
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is conducting the second and final public meeting for the State Road (S.R.) 535 Corridor Planning Study. The study, which is the first phase in the transportation development process, has evaluated a range of multi-modal (roadway and pedestrian) improvements to address roadway capacity, traffic operations, safety, pedestrian connectivity and other factors on the segment of S.R. 535 between U.S. 192 in Osceola County to Interstate 4 (I-4) in Orange County. The purpose of the meeting is to present the recommendations of the study to be carried forward to the next phase of the transportation planning process – a Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study, which is scheduled to begin in late 2019. Persons desiring to submit written statements in place of or in addition to oral statements may do so at the meeting or by sending them to: Heather Garcia, FDOT Planning Manager, 719 South Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, FL 32720 or by e-mail to Heather.Garcia@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ms. Garcia at the phone number or e-mail address listed above.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Travis Hills at (407)540-0555 or by e-mail to thills@kittelson.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
For more information, you may contact: Ms. Garcia at the phone number or e-mail address listed above. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator by phone at (386)943-5367 or email: Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us.
